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IN MEMORIUM 
It is with sadness that we report the passing of 
two of our most loyal members.  Ray Denman 
ñwas called home to the Lordò in July in his 
northern home of New Providence NJ.  Then 
in December Shirley Lewis very unexpectedly 
died at her home in Tarpon Springs. Both 
could be counted on to brighten each and  
every meeting they attended.             

 
 

     They will be greatly missed  
 
                                                 
 
 
   
Alhough we do not expect snow, we do expect 
a good time at our next meeting on January 
17.  Usual time, Usual place.  Come and enjoy 
the Welsh comradery.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 REMINDER:  Mark your calendarsð  
St. Davidôs Day Banquet Is Sunday, March 5.   

 
 
¢wL±L! v¦9{¢LhbΥ  ²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ 
ǘƘŜ άLǊƻƴ wƛƴƎέ ƛƴ ²ŀƭŜǎΚ 

 

EVERYONE INVITED 
CROESO 

 
Regular meetings of the St. Davidôs Welsh Soci-
ety of the Suncoast are held at noon on the third 
Tuesday of the month.  From October to April 
at the Lake Seminole Presbyterian Church, 8600 
113th Street N, Seminole Florida (right on the 
corner).   
A potluck luncheon and program entertain all 
persons with an interest in celebrating Welsh 
heritage.  We have great fun so bring a friend to 
socialize.  (They do not even have to be Welsh 
to be welcome.) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Four of our members recently made generous 
donations to the St. Davidôs Welsh Society.  We 
extend a huge thank you to William and Nancy 
Redwood and to Don and Jan Briggs.  Such 
good friends are to be treasured. 

Diolch yr fawr lawn 

 

NEWSLETTER SPONSORS 
It still costs a great deal to publish and mail 
this newsletterðmuch more than our meager   
dues can cover.  Sharing news from our 
friends is one of the ways we keep in touch 
with our Welsh friends.  Again this year we are 
soliciting donations to cover the costs.  Large 
or small donations are appreciated.  This 
month's newsletter is sponsored by Gareth 
and Donna Thomas, Beth Smidt, Norma 
Parry, and Betty Walker.  We appreciate 
everyone who contributes to keeping this 
newsletter going 



Beth Smidt sends warmest wishes to all of 
the Welsh Society. 

Correction:  in the membership directory, 
please correct Gwen Krauseôs phone number 
to 856-286-1629.  She enjoys hearing from her 
Florida friends. 

Welcome new members Ron and Cyndy Astle.  
Their address is (which you can add to your 
directory) 1600 Bayfield Court, Trinity FL  
34655.  Phone 727-375-5646. 

fI you have any news to share, please contact Nan-

cy.  She can only report what she is told. 

 

 

 

STILL A FEW NOT HEARD FROM 
There are still a few people we have not heard 
from.  Please let us know how you are doing.  
We miss you.  Our dues are still a bargain at 
only $10.00 per person per year.  With the new 
year starting, it is time to send in your money.  
In return you will receive a new membership 
directory and our monthly newsletters to keep 
you informed of Welsh news.   If you cannot 
attend the next meeting, send your dues to 
 Nancy Mellican 
 6 Fernery Lane 
 Safety Harbor, FL   34695 
 

Our treasurer thanks you! 

 

DID YOU KNOW?  Welsh is one of 55 languages send-
ing greetings into space on Voyager I and 2. 

It has long been boasted that Welsh is one of the old-
est living European languages as well as being ñiaith y 
nefoeddò, the language of heaven.  Now thanks to a 
NASA space mission, launched more than 30 years 
ago, the language has the potential to be heard, not 
only on another planet, but in a completely new solar 
system. 

Two spacecraft, part of the Voyager Space Mission, 
carrying a message in Welsh are approaching the 
edge of the solar system.  The unmanned voyagers 
have already reached where no man-made object has 
ever been before and will soon journey beyond the 
influence of our sun.  Hurtling past the outer planets, 
more than 10 billion miles from Earth, the craft were 
launched in 1977, the start of the longest journey ever 
undertaken in space.  And they are still going strong. 
 
While Voyager 1 and 2 represent major advances in 
science, they both carry with them a ñgolden recordò 
that contains pictures and sounds of Earth, along with 
symbolic directions for playing the record and data 
detailing the location of our planet.  The record is in-
tended as a combination of time capsule and interstel-
lar message to any civilization, alien or far-future hu-
man, that recovers either of the Voyager craft. The 
contents of this record, including greetings in 55 differ-
ent languages, were selected by a committee chaired 
by American astronomer and astrophysicist Carl Sa-
gan. 

The English message, which has been recorded by a 
child with an American accent says: ñHello from the 
children of planet Earth.ò  It is followed by a message 
in Chinese and then by ñIechyd da i chwi yn awr, ac 
yn oesoeddò ï Good health to you now and forever. 

Dr Dylan Foster Evans of Cardiff Universityôs Welsh 
department said it was significant the language had 
been included, particularly as no other Celtic language 
had been.  ñIn a sense Welsh is representing that 
whole family of languages such as Breton, Gallic or 
Cornish, which have not been recorded.  ñIn fact, 
there are some quite significant languages that have 
not been recorded such as Danish and Norwegian. 
ñIt gives new meaning to a line in 14th-century poem 
by Dafydd ap Gwilym that óas far as the Welsh lan-
guage is [spoken] he suggests that his friendôs praise 
will be heard.ò 

The NASA operation centre in California is in contact 
with both craft every day but they are now so far away 
that their radio signals take 16 hours to get here.  
       
     WALES ONLINE 

ANSWER TO TRIVIA QUESTION:  The Welsh 
ñIron Ringò is the World Heritage Site of Edwardi-
an Castles in North Wales built to encircle and 
cut off Gwynedd.  Designated sites are Conwy, 
Caernarfon, Beaumaris and Harlech, plus the 
town walls of Conwy and Caernarfon. 

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS 
   
       5      Nancy Mellican 
        21      Marjorie Rubart 
       25      Vickie Anderson 
                 30       Roger Hughes 
 

AROUND THE MEMBERSHIP  



 

2017 St. Davidôs Day Banquet 

Sunday March 5  

.ŀƴǉǳŜǘ aŀǎǘŜǊǎ 

моорр  пфǘƘ {ǘǊŜŜǘ bƻǊǘƘ  

/ƭŜŀǊǿŀǘŜǊ 
 

пΥлл {ƻŎƛŀƭ IƻǳǊ 

рΥлл 5ƛƴƴŜǊ 

tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǘƻ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ 

 

    

 

tǊƛƳŜ wƛō όϷолΦллύ    ±ŜƎŜǘŀǊƛŀƴ όϷолΦллύ 

/ƘƛŎƪŜƴ /ƻǊŘƻƴ .ƭŜǳ όϷолΦллύ  /ƘƛŎƪŜƴ CƛƴƎŜǊǎ όмрΦллύ 

{ŀƭƳƻƴ !ƭƳŀƴŘƛƴŜ όϷолΦллύ 

RESERVATIONS  

bŀƳŜǎόǎύ       5ƛƴƴŜǊ ŎƘƻƛŎŜ 

 

 

¸ƻǳǊ ǇƘƻƴŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ 

wŜǉǳŜǎǘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ όƴƻǘ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ŀōƻǾŜύ ŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǘŀōƭŜ ƻŦ у 

 

aŀƛƭ wŜǎŜǊǾŀǝƻƴǎ όǿƛǘƘ ŎƘŜŎƪύ  ǘƻΥ  wƻƎŜǊ IǳƎƘŜǎ 

     муру wŀƛƴōƻǿ 5ǊƛǾŜ 

     /ƭŜŀǊǿŀǘŜǊΣ C[   оотрс 

w9{9w±!¢Lhb 59!5[Lb9 L{ a!w/I м 



WELSH DRAGON AT CHIRK PARK TOWER 

 NEEDS ñFIVE MORE YEARSò 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A man hoping to build an 224ft-high Welsh dragon tower on the English border will ask councillors 
for an extra five years to start the project.   The Waking the Dragon tower was granted permission 
by Wrexham council back in February 2011. 

Businessman Simon Wingett is trying to raise Ã2.5m to build the bronze sculpture, cultural centre 
and gardens at Chirk Park.  Councillors are expected to grant the extension at a meeting on Tues-
day. 

The 23.5m (77ft)-high dragon with wings spanning 57m (187ft) would stand on top of a 41.5m 
(147ft) tower at the former colliery site.  Mr Wingett has said the sculpture will rival other well-known 
landmarks such as the Angel of the North, but time is running out on planning permission for the 
project granted back in 2011. 

He hopes to raise Ã1m for the visitor attraction from the public, with the rest of the cash raised 
through loans from Finance Wales and grants from the Welsh Government.  In a report to the coun-
cil's planning committee, officers say the development would be a "significant tourism draw to the 
area". 

Councillors are recommended to approve the extension allowing Mr Wingett five more years to com-
mence building at the site. 

Construction of the tower would create 200 jobs, it is claimed. 

Bbc news 

http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-wales-north-east-wales-12381950
http://moderngov.wrexham.gov.uk/documents/s7240/Item%204.pdf?LLL=0
http://moderngov.wrexham.gov.uk/documents/s7240/Item%204.pdf?LLL=0
http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-wales-north-east-wales-12381950
http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-wales-north-east-wales-12381950
http://moderngov.wrexham.gov.uk/documents/s7240/Item%204.pdf?LLL=0
http://moderngov.wrexham.gov.uk/documents/s7240/Item%204.pdf?LLL=0


    PICTURE PAGES 

 

 

 

9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŜƴƧƻȅǎ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǎŜπ
ƭŜŎǝƻƴǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŘŜƭƛŎƛƻǳǎ 
ŦƻƻŘ ƻũŜǊƛƴƎǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Ǉƻǘπ
ƭǳŎƪ ǘŀōƭŜǎΦ   

/ŀǘƘȅ wŜŜŘ ŀƴŘ .ŀǊōŀǊŀ DƛǊŀƭŘƛ 
ǎƘŀǊŜ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ 

¢ƘŜ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭƭȅ ǎŜǘ 
ŘŜǎǎŜǊǘ ǘŀōƭŜ ŀƭǎƻ 
ǘŜƳǇǘǎ ǘƘŜ ǇŀƭŀǘŜΦ 

hƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ŀǊǇƻƴ {ƛƴƎπ
ŜǊǎΩ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘκŎƘŀǳũŜǳǊ 
ƘŜƭǇǎ ƘƛƳǎŜƭŦ ǘƻ ŎƻũŜŜΦ 

aŀǊȅ IǳƎƘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǾƛǎƛǝƴƎ ƎǊŀƴŘǎƻƴ 
bƻŀƘ ƘŜƭǇ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ōǳũŜǘ ǘŀōƭŜΦ 

¢ƻŘŘ wƻōŜǊǘǎ 

5ƻƴ .ǊƛƎƎǎ 

tŀǳƭ aŜƭƭƛŎŀƴ 5ŀƴƴȅ YŜŀǊƴǎ 

Wŀƴ .ǊƛƎƎǎ ŎƘŀǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
¢ŀǊǇƻƴ {ƛƴƎŜǊǎΣ ŀ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǎƘŜ ŦƻǳƴŘŜŘ 
Ƴŀƴȅ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƎƻΦ 

In fine Welsh voice new member Ron 

Astle shares his rendition of ñWeôll Keep a 

Welcome in the Hillsò. 


